
  

 
 

HORIZON NEWS          Term 4 Week 2 
                                                          Wednesday 23rd October 2024 

Prayers and Encouragement for our Year 12 students:   
As a school community we keep our Year 12 students warmly in our 
thoughts and prayers as they come to the final week of school before study 
preparation and exams. The first Exam will be held on Monday 4th 
November. Our prayer for all our students is for all of their efforts to be richly 
rewarded in producing their best over the next few weeks. 
God we ask that our students feel your closeness during their exam period 
and as they finish. Give them calm hearts and quiet confidence in the 
knowledge that you hold them in the palm of your hand. Bless them with 
keen understanding and retentive memory. Give them the ability to grasp 
things correctly, be exact in their explanations and an ability to express 
themselves clearly. Point out clearly the beginning, direct their progress and 
help them in the completion of each of their responses. Holy Spirit send 
them your gifts of wisdom and knowledge. 
We ask this through Christ Our Lord. Amen. 
The year 12’s will celebrate with a special assembly to be held in the 
Horizon Centre on Friday 25th October at 2pm.  
Farwell to Mr Rolf Reinhardt:       
On Thursday we will say farewell to Mr Rolf Reinhardt who has work with the 
grounds team and as a bus driver since 2008! We thank Mr Reinhardt for his 
many years of faithful service and pray he will enjoy his retirement.  
Welcome New Staff:        
We welcome Mr Morgan Lampe to the Grounds team. We pray Mr Lampe 
enjoys his new role at Horizon.  
Parent/ Teacher Interviews – Week 2, Term 4:     
As we ‘Nurture Partnerships in Community’ we would like to thank parents 

for attending interviews yesterday, and look forward to meeting those who 

have booked for today. We pray for fruitful conversations.   

Hats for Term 4:         

A reminder that hats are a compulsory part of the uniform for Term 4 to 

ensure our students are ‘sun smart’ at school. Students will be required to 

wear a Horizon school hat when outside. 

Year 8 Canberra Camp:        

In Week 1 our Year 8 students undertook an educational tour of Canberra. 

Students were given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational 

programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and 

democracy. Our students visited Government House, Parliament House, the 

Australian War Memorial, the High Court, National Museum of Australia, 

National Gallery of Australia, Australian Institute of Sport, 

Questacon, Canberra Deep Space Centre, the National Botanic Gardens 

and many more amazing locations.   

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young 

Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and 

Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion 

the Australian Government is contributing funding of $135.00 per 

student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards 

those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the 

excursion. This payment has already been factored in to the cost of the 

camp, which was heavily subsidized by Horizon.      Mike Clisby - Principal    

Diary Dates:   
Parent Teacher Interviews 

Wednesday 23rd October 

3:30pm to 7:00pm 
 

Regional Youth Alive – 

Year 7-12 

Thursday 24th October 
 

Last Day for Year 12’s 

Friday 25th October 
 

Mini Morning 

Wednesday 30th October 
 

Casual Clothes Day 

Thursday 31st October 
 

Year 3/4 SACSA Basketball 

Thursday 31st October 
 

Year 5/6 SACSA Basketball 

Friday 1st November 
 

Year 6 SA Art Gallery 

Excursion 

Monday 4th November 
 

WRCSA Board Meeting 

Thursday 7th November 
 

Year 11 Outdoor Ed Surfing 

Monday 11th November 
 

Paul Rutters Drawing 

Workshop (Primary) 

Tuesday 12th & Wednesday 

13th November 
 

Foundation SA Art Gallery 

Excursion 

Thursday 14th November 
 

Children’s University 

Graduation 

Friday 15th November  
 

Year 10/11 Exam Week 

Monday 18th to Friday 22nd 

November 
 

Year 9 Rite Journey 

Graduation 

Tuesday 19th November 
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Christmas Cheer at the Clare Valley 
Christian Book Shop 

Christmas cards, books for children, 
ornaments and Nativity sets of all sizes are 

now on sale at the CVCO Bookshop in Clare, 
so come and have a look. 
Edwards Arcade, Clare 

Mon-Fri 10am-4pm 
Sat 9.30am- noon    

 

 

Assembly: 

Our Year 12’s final assembly will be held on 

Friday at 2pm in the Horizon Centre. All are 

welcome to attend.  
 

Canteen Volunteers Required: 

We are currently seeking volunteers to assist in 

our school canteen on Wednesday and Friday 

from 10am to 1:30pm. (Volunteers are required to 

have a current Working With Children Check.) If 

you are able to assist, please contact the office to 

advise which days you are able to help. Your 

assistance would be very much appreciated.  

 

 
 

Antique & Collectable Valuation Day at Urlwin 

Park Balaklava Museum 

Saturday 23rd November at 12:30pm. 

$20 ticket gives you entry and 1 valuation. (60 

tickets available) 

Museum open to general public. $5 adults, $1 

children. 

Fundraiser for a new shed. 

 

 

 
 


